Randolph-Macon Academy Alumni Association Homecoming Annual Meeting 22 October 2022

Officers Present:

Bryan Moore '84, President Bo Snitchler '06, Vice President & Immediate Past President Andrew Pfister '08, Co-Secretary/Treasurer Jay Moore '74, Sergeant-at-Arms

Directors Present:

Conroy Wilson '68 Chris Trimble '86 Scott Harwood '87 Scarlett Kibler '89 Shelly Kats '93

Academy Staff Present:

Jenny Walton, Alumni Engagement Coordinator Jen Avery, Advancement Associate

The Annual Meeting of the Alumni Association of Randolph-Macon Academy was held on the Academy's Front Royal, Virginia Campus on the Twenty-Second of October, Two-Thousand Twenty-Two. The President being in the Chair, and the Secretary being present, the meeting was called to order at Forty-Five Minutes past Noon.

The President welcomed the Alumni and their guests and introduced the Officers and Members-At-Large of the Board of Directors of the Association. The President presented the Staff Recognition Award to Mr. Eric Barr, an Academy Math Teacher, who recently retired after forty years at the Academy, and presented the Distinguished Alumnus Award to Mr. George Mathias '54, who recently stepped down from the Academy's Board of Trustees after nearly fifty years. Mr. Mathias was further presented a Bronze Plate by the President and Trustees of the Academy that will designate the Academy's Conference Room in his honor.

The Sergeant-at-Arms confirmed the existence of a Quorum of Voting members of the Association at Fifty Minutes past Noon.

The President reported that Alumni Involvement is on the rise following the slump caused by the COVID-19 Pandemic, but that it had not returned to previous levels. He further encouraged those present to participate or host reunions and other gatherings of Alumni and to get involved with the Academy in any way they can. The President further introduced the Academy's Alumni Engagement Coordinator and thanked her and her team for the work they have done to host this gathering.

The Secretary reported that there were no minutes from the previous year's meeting because the business had been conducted electronically due to the Pandemic.

The Nominating Committee Chair moved the addition of Ms. Emma Bunker '16 to the slate of Directors to be Elected, which was agreed to by voice vote. The Slate of Officers was recommended to the Association as remaining in their current positions for another term and the re-election of all directors whose terms were set to expire this year, which was agreed to by unanimous consent.

The Meeting was adjourned at One o'clock in the Afternoon.

The Officers Elected are as follows:

President – Bryan Moore '84 Vice President – Bo Snitchler '06 Secretary/Treasurer – David Parrish '02 Secretary/Treasurer – Andrew Pfister '08 Sergeant-at-Arms – Jay Moore '74

Directors Elected to A Three-Year Term are as Follows:

Shelly Kats '93 Alexandra Middleton '05 Emma Bunker '16